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  A N N U A L  C H R I S T M A S  G E T  T O G E T H E R –  1 3  D E C  @  7 : 3 0 P M   
 
H O  H O  H O  –  C H R I S T M A S  I S  C O M I N G  A N D  T H E  T H E  G E E S E  A R E  G E T T I N G  F A T !  
T O  C E L E B R A T E  A  G O O D  Y E A R  O F  T E N N I S  A N D  F R I E N D S ,  W E  A R E  H O S T I N G  O U R  
A N N U A L  C H R I S T M A S  D I N N E R  A T  T H E  B R E W E R S  A R M S .  
 
S O  D U S T  O F F  T H O S E  L O V E L Y  F E S T I V E   
J U M P E R S  A N D  J O I N  U S  F O R  W H A T  S H O U L D   
B E  A  F A B U L O U S  N I G H T  F O R  A L L .  
 
P L E A S E  S I G N  U P  O N  T H E  C L U B H O U S E  L I S T ,   
O R  E M A I L  W E N D Y  O N   
W A N B O R O U G H M E M B E R S @ G M A I L . C O M  T O   
R E S E R V E  Y O U R  P L A C E .   
 
P R I C E  O F  F O O D  I S  £ 2 2  P E R  P E R S O N :  

Starters 

• Mild curried parsnip soup 

• Traditional prawn cocktail  

• Mushrooms on toasted bread 

Mains 

• Mild spiced vegetable tagine 

• Pork steak served with creamy mash 

• Seafood risotto  

• Chicken Milanese 

 Teas and coffees. 

 J U N I O R  T E N N I S   

U11 XMAS TOURNAMENT  
Save the Date and Sign Up to 

Becky’s Christmas 

Tournament for the Under 11s, 

scheduled for December 16th . 

Please contact Becky for 

details. 

N EW  L E D  L I G H T S  

ALL WORKING FINE! 
The new LED floodlights 

have been amended to have 

the correct angles etc. so 

that play on courts 1 and 2 

can continue into the dark 

winter nights.  

 

H A L LOWEE N  P A R T Y  

WHAT A SUCCESS 
Thank you to all juniors who 

attended our Halloween party. A 

really fun morning was had. We 

have our end of term Christmas 

tournament coming up at the 

end of the month, look out for 

results.  
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TENNIS NEWS  
U8 ACHIEVEMENTS  

Well done to club junior Nathaniel who represented Wiltshire at last month’s u8 county cup event in High Wycombe! He 

played at the top of the order which is a fantastic achievement, hard work pays off. 

Thank you and well done to the U8 Juniors who represented Wanborough at the recent Wiltshire tennis festival, 

Thomas, Mark, Olivia & Betsy did the club proud and had a good experience of playing matches and being in a more 

competitive environment. 

PARENT & TODDLER GROUP FUNDING 

We are so lucky that WTC has been given funding to ensure our parent and toddler group can continue indoors 

throughout the winter. This is the only session of its kind in the county and all parents/guardians with children aged 

18m to 3 years old can attend, Mondays 10-10.30am £5pp. 

 

 
 
WHAT A COUPLE OF MONTH’S GREAT TENNIS WE HAVE HAD, 

BETWEEN THE ATP MASTERS IN PARIS AND FINALS IN TURIN, 

AND THE DAVIS CUP IN MALAGA THIS PAST WEEK. NOW LET’S 

SEE IF YOU CAN NAME THESE GREAT PLAYERS? WHAT A 
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THE ATP MASTERS IN PARIS AND FINALS IN TURIN, AND THE 

DAVIS CUP IN MALAGA THIS PAST WEEK. NOW LET’S SEE IF YOU 

CAN NAME THESE GREAT PLAYERS? 

 
 

 

 

What a couple of months of great tennis we have had, between the ATP Masters in Paris, the Finals in Turin, and 

the Davis Cup in Malaga this past week. Now let’s see if you can name these great players? Answers next month. 

 

50:50 LOTTERY 
We are delighted to report that almost £250 has 

been won in prize money since September whilst 

raising £230 for our floodlight fund.  

The additional floodlights will greatly help increase 

play over the winter months and give more capacity 

to expand as the Eastern Development grows. 

Cost is £10 per ball per month. Simply email 
wanboroughtreasurer@gmail.com to sign up.
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